Please pray for our Dead whose Anniversaries occur about this time:
Michael Glavin, Sheila Williams, Michael Prahm, Victor Howson, Maurice Cosgrave, Sydney Bendle, John Stancombe, Margaret Todd, Thomas Gillybrand, George Townsend, Mary Curtis,
 Fr John Colomb, Laurence kehoe, Carmelo Sapiano, William Griffin, Richard O’Reilly, 
Bridgit Waters, Veronica Bishop, George Marrey, Joan Howe, Johannah Buckley, Rose Wybrow, Joseph Argue, Elizabeth Lily, Vida Odiam, Valerie Evans and  Laurie Fogarty.

Please pray for all who are sick in our hospital, our nursing homes and at home. For those who are anxious, bereaved or struggling in the Faith. May they experience the healing hands of Jesus through our prayerful actions and visitations. Especially we pray for:
 Margaret Alake, Mgr Arthur Barrow, Fr Michael Butler, Isla Caton, Maddison Clarke, 
Dyllis Dangerfield, Jose De Abreu, Fr John Duckett, Joanne Fitzsimmons, 
Veronica Flood, Fr John Garrett, Margaret Harvey, Ben Holmes, Evelyn Hughes, 
Fatima Hussein, Hannah Jermain, Fr Tom Jordan, Benjamin Joseph, Paula Lam,
 Mrs D Langan, Fr John McKeon, Patricia Medlin, Teishan Mulholland, Brendan O’Connor,
 Callista Ogbogu, Jacqueline O’Neill, Chioma Onwumere, Bernadette O’Sullivan,  
Anna Maria Sposito, Chris Surtees, Fr John Taylor, Andrew Todd, Danny Toye, Eileen Terrell,
 Betty Walsh, Trudy Wijeyeratnam, Mary Williams, and Canon William Young.
RIP – We pray for all those who have died and entered into eternal life:
Darius Kalpokas, aged 47 years of McIntosh Road.
His Funeral Service took place on Friday 19th July at Forest Park Crematorium
also pray for families and friends who have lost loved ones that they may

find strength in God to bear their loss.                      
Gift Aid

Many thanks to all parishioners who are members of the Gift Aid Scheme.  In the last tax year we were able to receive £12,285.21 from the government as a result of parishioners’ membership of the scheme. We urge all tax payers to join the scheme. There is no cost to you.  We can claim 25p for every £1 donated.  £1 becomes £1.25, £10 becomes £12.50. We would also ask parishioners to consider contributing via standing order.  This will help the parish reduce its banking and administration costs and in our increasingly cashless society it eliminates the need to find money before you attend mass.  A standing order can be completed for your weekly donation and if you wish a second form can be completed for the monthly building fund. Gift Aid and Standing Order forms can be found at the back of the church.  Once completed, the Standing Order Mandate can be sent directly to your bank and the Gift Aid Declaration returned to the Gift Aid Officer via the Parish Office. Your forms will of course be handled confidentially by our Gift Aid officer. If you have any queries please contact the Finance Committee via the Parish office 01708 740308 or confidentially by email to our Gift Aid officer at romford-giftaid@dioceseofbrentwood.org Please pray about your offerings and remember that the offerings are an integral part of the Mission of the Church.
St Edward’s Preschool

Over 40 years ago a group pf parishioners decided to start an independent preschool using the parish hall as their base. Arrangements were put in place for the use of the hall and a nominal rent was set. Over the years, the preschool developed and flourished and leadership changed hands. The school has always been at the service of the parish and wider community offering what OFSTED found “an outstanding” school. Given the run down facilities of the parish hall it is testimony to the wonderful staff and leadership of Lisa Bradshaw that the past ten years have been so successful. We as a parish, and the wider community, owe them much gratitude. However, personal circumstances and situations constantly develop and change. Sadly, the preschool closed its door on Thursday 18th July for the last time. We give thanks to God for what Lisa and her team have achieved and wish them every blessing for their futures. 

Apostleship of the Sea retiring collection raised £432.82. Bless you for your generosity. 

Parish Building & Maintenance Fund Next weekend after all Masses we will have the monthly collection for the Parish Building and Maintenance Fund. Recently, we have used £1,401 from the maintenance fund to upgrade all the church lighting to LED. Other jobs will follow.

‘Missio’ (Pontifical Mission Societies for England and Wales) Known as APF the Association for the Propagation of the Faith. Our parish is looking for a volunteer to be the parish representative for our ‘Red Boxes’. This is not an onerous task but one that helps the mission activity of the church. Please get in contact with Fr Tom who will help and encourage you. Bless you.

Holy Communion for the First Time 2019/2020 – Please collect a form at the back of the Church to register your intention to apply for your Child(ren) to join the Programme this September.  Places are limited and preference will be given to Children who worship regularly and reside within our Parish Boundary.  Forms must be returned by 30th July.

Golden Club will be closed for one day on 31st July.

Our Lady of Lourdes Shrine Would the parishioner(s) who decorated the shrine with artificial flowers please make themselves known to Fr Tom. Bless you.

The Legion of Mary invites parishioners to spend time with Our Lady between 10.30am- 11.30am on Sunday 28th July 2019 in the Community Centre. Take time to look through resources available or join us in prayer.
The Annual Diocesan Pilgrimage to Lourdes will feature on Lourdes TV (www.lourdes-france.org/en/tv-lourdes/) at 22.00 (UK time) on Monday 22nd July when we are part of the Marian (Torchlight) procession and at 09.30 (UK time) on Tuesday 23rd July, when we celebrate Mass at the Grotto. In addition, each day from Monday 22nd to Friday 26th July the BCYS will be offering “Virtual Pilgrimage” clips and highlights at www.bcys.net. 
Summertime peace and tranquility for adults: enjoy a long weekend in the beautiful setting of Walsingham House at Abbotswick, on either 9th-12th or 23rd-26th August. Fully catered, with daily Mass, Adoration, Morning and Evening prayer, as well as 14 acres of grounds in which to stroll, read, pray and reflect.  See poster for details or call 01277 373959 or visit https://bcys.net/events/quiet-residential-retreats-adults-august-2019/
This Week in Church 

Saturday 20th      

6.30pm
Mary & Arthur Holland RIP (Holland/Wiseman) 
 

Sunday 21st        
     
9.30am
Olufunmilayo Adetoro RIP (Adetoro)  


11.30am 
Vocations to the Priesthood & Religious Life (KSC)

Monday 22nd               
12noon 
Private Intention (Fr Tom) 
Tuesday 23rd          
12noon 
Service of the Word/Holy Communion     
Wednesday 24th 

12noon
Dec’d Members of Murphy Family  
Thursday 25th                      8.30am        Service of the Word/Holy Communion    
 
Friday 26th           
 
12noon 
Service of the Word/Holy Communion      

Saturday 27th      

6.30pm
Maud Hale RIP (Foundation)  
 
Sunday 28th        
     
9.30am
The People of the Parish  


11.30am 
John & Bridget Herbert RIP (Herbert) 

 Morning Prayer of the Church is celebrated after the morning services.

Sacrament of Reconciliation is normally held on Saturday between 5.30pm. – 6.15pm, or by appointment.
IN VIEW OF FR TOM’S HEALTH SITUATION MASSES ARE SUBJECT TO ALTERATION AT SHORT NOTICE

What’s On?
Mon 22nd    
Knit & Natter 
2.30pm-4.30pm
Community Centre
Tues 23rd     
Fr Tom Hospital 

St Vincent de Paul
7.00pm
Community Centre
Weds 24th  
St Peter’s School closes for Summer Holidays

 
Golden Club 
1.00pm
Community Centre
Sun 28th     
Legion of Mary 
10.30am-11.30am
Community Centre
Parish Stewardship: Offertory Collection Weekend 14th July 

Envelopes: £361.01      Cash: £417.93 Standing orders to 5th June £1,658.35     
Calais Light Convoy details - 13-15 Sept - 2 spaces left, 22 Nov - 24 Nov just 7 spaces left and new date Jan 31-2 Feb, the car-sharing Refugee action convoy which takes a bunch of like-minded, friendly volunteers to Calais to work for the weekend with refugee charities! We're going to Refugee Community Kitchen (Sept) & Care4Calais (Nov).  Come with us! Sign up now at www.calaislight.com or on our facebook Page. Choose Love!
Aylesford Pilgrimage from Corpus Christi Collier Row– Sunday 11th August. If you are interested in joining us please contact either: Margaret Conway 01708-720250 or 07745-860557 or Mary Barnard 01708-720556 or 07896-629036. The coach will leave Corpus Christi at 9am and return to Corpus Christi at approximately 6pm.  There will also be a pickup at 9.15am and drop off at Holy Redeemer, Harold Hill.  Please bring a packed lunch.  The cost of the coach fare will be available when we have confirmation of the number of passengers.  
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Sixteenth Sunday of the Year (C)

21st July 2019
Jesus began his journey to Jerusalem to face his death in the previous chapter. He now reaches a village where he will receive generous hospitality. Luke has placed this story at an early stage of the journey. This raises a question for we know from the Gospel of John that Martha and Mary lived in the village of Bethany quite close to Jerusalem. Luke underlines the presence of women in the ministry of Jesus. In chapter 8 he listed some of the women disciples who accompanied Jesus together with the Twelve. In chapter 7 Jesus was the recipient of the tender attention of the woman who had been a sinner. In our passage Jesus comes to the house of two women. The heart of the story lies in the contrast between the attitudes and actions of Mary and Martha. Mary somehow understands how precious the words of Jesus are. Everything else is of little importance. She has fathomed one of the most important teachings of this gospel, the need to hear the word of the Lord. They are blessed who hear the word of God and practise it (11:28). Martha on the other hand is intent on the practical concerns of providing hospitality for her guest. In the very first verse the evangelist tells us that it is Martha who welcomes Jesus into the house. Martha takes charge, but she prefers action to quiet listening. Jesus is a guest to be served, rather than a teacher whose every word is to be learned and treasured. The mild rebuke of Jesus is for those who do not make the time for what is of the utmost importance, listening to his words. From the very start of his gospel, with the Annunciation to Mary, Luke has stressed that our primary concern should be to hear the words of the Lord. 
